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February 22, 2021 

 

Greeting Family and Friends!! 

We’re so glad that the winter storm is over! And our hearts are with those who have been/are affected 

by the storm. We’re so grateful that everyone at the Home of Grace is doing well and in good health! 

Since the fall of last year, 11 more precious orphans have been welcomed to the Home of Grace 

Orphanage, a total of 17 new orphans!! It is such a great joy to be a part of their new lives and to 

provide them with education, food, medical, but most importantly, to give them love and 

encouragement and to support their future. 

Home of Grace continues to do reach out to communities by offering 

nourishment and spiritual needs to the church members. We are so 

grateful that everyone can come together in this uncertain time, to pray, 

read the Word of God, and to share His love to one another!! 

The orphans were in great need to be brought into Home of Grace 

Orphanage, as either parent have passed away or were left with just only 

one parent or grandmother to provide for them because their parents 

had to work far away. They were struggling to provide even the bare 

minimum of food and education for their need. 

Home of Grace was trusted by guardian to help take care of their child so that they could have a brighter 

future. We were honored to take this responsibility for the orphan’s lives and commit to work diligently 

to support for their needs and provide for their future!!  
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We also continued to be obedient 

to God’s call to help His children 

by praying, studying, worshiping, 

and encouraging them to be 

faithful and trust in God. Through 

encouragement, Home of Grace 

Ministry provided those who 

couldn’t read or write with a radio 
so that they could tune to a 

worship channel during their spare 

time to listen to God’s message 
and remain close to Him. They 

were so excited to have received a 

special gift. We believe, through this handheld radio, they will devote more time to God’s words. 

We have had such positive outcomes that we will continue to share this gift to many more who seeks to 

understand God’s love and care for them! 

Thank you all very much for your faithful supports for God’s mission to seek the lost, to rescue the 

orphans from broken homes and to encourage the widows. Through your faithfulness of serving with 

Home of Grace Ministry, you have brought joy and hope to their lives in Jesus Christ!  

May the Lord continue to watch over you and your families and keep all of 

you safe and bless you abundantly, for you share the blessings with others 

for the glory of God!! 

In everything I did, I showed you that by this kind of hard work we 

must help the weak, remembering the words the Lord Jesus himself 

said: ‘It is more blessed to give than to receive.’” Act 20: 35 

Blessings to all, 

 

Henry & Neri Tran 

 


